Minutes of Meeting of the Committee on Faculty Affairs
May 12, 2010

Members in attendance:  Jeff Osborn, Jeanine Vivona, Lee Ann Riccardi, Lisa Grega, Maureen Gorman, Ben Rifkin, Andy Leynes

1. Andy Leynes moved that we approve the minutes from 4/28.  Lisa Grega seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

2. There was no report from Steering.

3. Andy Leynes nominated Lee Ann Riccardi to be chair of CFA for 2010-2011; Lee Ann graciously accepted the nomination.  It was seconded by Jeanine Vivona.  There were no further nominations.  In a unanimous vote Lee Ann Riccardi was elected chair of CFA for 2010-2011.

4. We reviewed several items from previous charges:

a) After slight revisions of wording on the expectations for response to electronic communications (point 5c), the insertion of the word “minimum” in the phrase about physical office hours consisting of a minimum of 160 minutes per week, Ben Rifkin moved that we approve the Faculty Accessibility Policy.  Maureen Gorman seconded this motion.  The policy was approved by acclaim.

b) Numerous revisions were proposed to enhance the proposed document on revising the Disciplinary Standards.  Jeanine agreed to implement these changes and circulate a revised document for electronic approval by the committee.  It was agreed that we would review the revised version of this document and vote on it electronically in the coming week.

c) A slight typo was pointed out and corrected in the document on SOSA and Sabbatical Committee processes.  Ben Rifkin moved that we approve the corrected recommendation on SOSA and Sabbatical Committees.  Andy Leynes seconded this motion. The document was unanimously approved.

5. The question of the Student Evaluation Matrix was deferred for 2010-2011.

6. We did not have time to discuss the year-end reports from SOSA and Sabbatical Committees.

7. We unanimously expressed our thanks to Jeanine Vivona for her outstanding leadership of CFA in 2009-2010.  Jeanine expressed her thanks to all the members of the committee for their work during the year.

8. We agreed that we need to address SOSA issues early in the coming year so that they are not deferred again from 2010 to 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

Ben Rifkin
